
	

	
	

 
 
VIA E-Mail and First-Class Mail 
 
Office for Civil Rights, Philadelphia Office 
U.S. Department of Education 
The Wanamaker Building 
100 Penn Square East, Suite 515 
Philadelphia, PA 19107-3323 
OCR.Philadelphia@ed.gov 
 
December 3, 2014 
 
Re: Complaint against the State of Delaware and Red Clay Consolidated School 
District 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
 Enclosed please find our complaint alleging systemic discrimination against 
African American and Hispanic students and students with disabilities stemming from 
Delaware’s Charter School law. As detailed in our complaint, the discriminatory 
admissions preferences and practices of Delaware charter schools permitted by the state 
and Red Clay Consolidated School District have had a disproportionate negative impact 
on these disadvantaged groups. As Delaware prepares to open seven additional charter 
schools in August 2015, we hope that the Department of Education takes seriously the 
civil rights implications of this rapid expansion.  
 
 We appreciate your attention to this important matter. 
  

With regards,  
 
/s Courtney A Bowie 
Dennis D. Parker 
Courtney A. Bowie 
Laura Huizar 
Robert Hunter 
American Civil Liberties 
Union Foundation 
Racial Justice Program 
125 Broad St., 18th Floor 
New York, NY 10004 
Tel: 212-549-2600 
Fax: 212-549-2654 



	

	

Email: cbowie@aclu.org 
 
/s Richard H.Morse 
Richard H. Morse 
Kathleen MacRae 
American Civil Liberties 
Union Foundation  
of Delaware 
100 West 10th Street, 
Suite 603 
Tel: 302-654-5326, ext. 103 
Fax: 302-654-3689 
Email: rmorse@aclu-de.org 
 
Daniel Atkins 
Brian Hartman 
Daniel Atkins 
Marissa Band 
Disabilities Law Program  
Community Legal Aid 
Society, Inc.  
100 W. 10th Street, Suite 801 
Wilmington, Delaware 19801 
Tel: 302-575-0660, ext. 229  
Email:  datkins@declasi.org 
 
 


